
 

   
 

 
 
 
FOI_15637 Road Traffic Collisions, vehicle damage, or near miss incidents outside 
the McDonald’s restaurant located at Pomphlett Road, Plymouth, PL9 7BH  
 
Request:  
 

1. Reported road traffic collisions, vehicle damage, or near-miss incidents at or 
directly outside the McDonald’s restaurant located at Pomphlett Road, Off 
Billacombe Road, Plymouth, PL9 7BH — particularly those occurring in the 
drive-thru lane or car park — between January 2013 and August 2025. 

2. Any call logs or CAD entries related to the above location involving incidents 
of damage, injury, or traffic complaints. 

3. Any police visits to this location involving road safety concerns. 

 
Schedule of Response Information:  
 
Following receipt of your request, searches were conducted to locate information 
relevant to your request. This is to inform you that I cannot identify any recorded 
information held by the Office of the Police and Crime Commissioner that will satisfy 
your request. The Office of the Police and Crime Commissioner does not record 
police incident reports as we are a separate organisation to Devon and Cornwall 
Police. 
 
The Freedom of Information Act 2000 only requires the provision of recorded 
information and does not oblige a public authority to create information in order to 
comply with a request.  
 
If you wish to make an FOI request with Devon and Cornwall Police directly, you can 
do so by filling out the following online form: Request information about the police | 
Devon & Cornwall Police  
 
Should you have any further inquiries concerning this matter, please contact me 
quoting the reference number above.  
 

https://www.devon-cornwall.police.uk/rqo/request/ri/request-information/rip/request-information-police/
https://www.devon-cornwall.police.uk/rqo/request/ri/request-information/rip/request-information-police/

